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Parents Evening 
 
We will be organising pupil progress meetings with parents on 
Tuesday 31st March and Thursday 2nd April. This is a great  
opportunity to discuss your child’s progress and find out their 
next steps. 

Year 1 and Year 2 Assessment information meetings 
On Tuesday 31st March we will be holding a phonics screening 
check meeting, with Mrs Hill. This will begin at 3:15 and will 
last no longer than half an hour. All parents of children in year 
1 and 2 are invited to attend this to find out more about the 
statutory assessments and how they can support their child at 
home.  
There will be a separate  KS1 SATs information meeting with 
Mrs Munday on Thursday 19th March, 3.15-3.45. 

Year 5 and 6 Assessment information meeting 
On Thursday 19thMarch we will be holding  a KS2 SATs  
information meeting. This will begin at 3:15 and will last no 
longer than half an hour. All parents and carers of children in 
years 5 and 6 are invited to attend this to find out more about 
the statutory assessments and how they can support their child 
at home.  

Year 4 Statutory Multiplication Check 
 
This year sees the introduction of the new times tables check (up to 
12x12) for all Year 4’s. The check is done on-line in school, with correct 
responses needed very quickly. Mrs Cox will explain more nearer the time, 
but meanwhile all support you can give to your child to be ready for this 
test will really help them succeed. Speedy recall of these facts is essential 
to their progress and confidence in maths. Please ask us for details of 
good apps and games to support your children’s learning at home.     



 

 
Today we have enjoyed being visited by ownbooks organi-
sation, who have filmed some of our children reading, shar-
ing and enjoying some of the books from their scheme.  
The video will be uploaded on to their site and used as pro-
motional material for their scheme, which they would like 
to extend around the country. We are being showcased as 
trailblazers for the initiative! 
We are lucky to be supported by this fabulous scheme. 
Please do encourage your children to regularly select books 
from the bookcases in Reception, to take home and keep. 
The books in the basket are selected as more suited for 
Nursery and pre-school children.  

Breakfast Club Reminder  
Another reminder to all that  attendance at this Club is conditional 
on acceptable behaviour. This includes following directed activities 
and showing respect to staff and one another. Negative behaviour is 
disruptive to the smooth running of the Club as well as being a bad 
start to the school day, with unfortunate knock-on effects.    

Have an enjoyable weekend.  
Mrs Birch  

                                             
 

                   I am pleased to be hosting an Always Club on a  
         Thursday afternoon in my office. This will be a celebration,  
      with a treat- cake and  drink  for the children who are always  
      doing the right thing demonstrating our Learning Characteristics . 
           One child will be selected per class by their Class Teacher.  
           This is intended to promote a focus  on positive behaviours. 

Thank you to parents who have already returned Sponsored 
Reading forms– our deadline for these is Monday16th March.   



 

Diary dates 
 
Reading Fridays—every Friday @ 08.55-9.10 in your child’s 
Class.  
 
Whole School Running—every Thursday and Friday lunchtimes 
12.35-1.00. All welcome.  
 
Friday13th March—Ownbook.com Video Making 
Wednesday 18th March—Mothers’ Day Lunch 
Thursday 19th March—Ownbooks.com Reading Assem-
bly. 
Thursday 19th March-SATS Information Meeting Y2/Y6  
Thursday  26th March -Bingo Evening  
Tuesday 31st March– Phonics Screening Meeting/
Parents’ Evening 1  
Thursday 2nd April - Parents’ Evening 2 
Friday 3rd April– Break up for Easter.  
Monday 20th April— School closed INSET 
Tuesday 21st April—Return  to school. 
Tuesday 21st April– School Nurse Visit R and Y6 
Monday 11th May –Thursday 14thMay KS2 Sats Tests 
 
The proposed VE Day Party in Village Hall has been 
postponed to a later day  in view of current health ad-
vice. 
 
 
 



 



 
 
 
 

 

Congratulations to all of this week’s  
Lighthorne Heath Heroes and our Smiler! 

 

House Points for this week 
Rabbits   37 Dogs    38 

Guinea Pigs    45 Cats   41 



 

The minimum acceptable attendance, as 
stipulated by Warwickshire Local 

 Authority, is 95%.  
Low attendance results in poorer  

educational progress and attainment.  

UN Convention on the Rights of the Child: 
Article 3 (Best Interests of the Child.)  

Reception– 100% 
I have decided to leave Nursery off the attendance as 
their attendance is not statutory.  

Year 1/2/3– 98.3% 

Year 4/5/6– 99.4% 

Well done to Y Reception who had 
the highest attendance at school 
this week with a brilliant 100% 

  

Whole School Attendance: 98.94% 



 

 



 

Come along with your family to play an 
Easter game of Bingo! We will be playing 6 
rounds with Easter prizes to be won.  
In order to sign up please come to the school 
office to buy your book of bingo tickets. 
 
 
When: Thursday 26th March 
Time: 3.15 – 4.30pm 
Where: School Hall 
Cost: £1 per book of bingo tickets 
 
Refreshments available 


